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The following message is for PASS bargaining unit employees and their
managers.

AVS Colleagues,

The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA), Aviation Safety (AVS), and the
Professional Aviation Safety Specialists, AFL-CIO (PASS) are pleased to announce
that we have reached a voluntary, tentative agreement on the terms of a new
collective bargaining agreement (CBA). This new agreement, when ratified by the
PASS membership, will be applicable to bargaining unit employees within the Flight
Standards and Aircraft Certification Organizations. This Agreement reflects the
parties’ hard work in balancing the FAA’s mission needs while recognizing the
dedication of the workforce and their unwavering commitment to our Agency’s
mission.

This is the first step towards having a new 5-year CBA between the FAA and PASS
for AVS bargaining unit employees. The next steps will include educating employees
on the substance of the agreement, followed by the PASS ratification process
whereby dues-paying members will vote on it. This will be followed by the Agency
completing the statutory Agency head review.



